
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

April 4, 2022 
 
 

 
TOPIC:  Approval of Cooperative Agreements for Livonia Career Technical Center 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District 
approve the renewal of the Cooperative Education Program Agreements between 
the Livonia Career Technical Center and the following school districts for the 
2022-23 school year: 
 

• Northville Public Schools 
• Plymouth Canton Community Schools 
• Crestwood School District 
• Plymouth Christian Academy 
• Redford Union Schools 
• Wayne-Westland Community Schools 

 
 
RATIONALE:  
 
Cooperative Agreements are mutually beneficial contracts that allow sending districts 
additional student programming and authorize LPS to receive a proportional amount of 
that student’s basic funding allowance. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION:  
 
Based on an enrollment of 35 students from non-LPS districts, the Cooperative 
Agreements will generate approximately $305,000. 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL:  
 
Daniel R. Willenborg, Director of Secondary Programs & District Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS:  
 
Attached Sample Agreement 


